My A-level subjects are Physics, Chemistry and double Maths. I would prefer to study Electronic and Communication Engineering as my priority choice because I am keenly interested in the development of this field.

Electronic and Communications provide convenience for daily life, bridge gaps among people and nations and make global commercial, economical and political activities possible, fast and direct.

This choice was confirmed for me when a work experiences with a large company, Premiere Products. I saw first hard how inter communication network system are vital for the smooth running of a firm. 

I contributed a regular period of voluntary work in the Prince of Wales Hospital, one of the leading hospitals in Hong Kong, that provided me with the opportunity to input data and to tackle network problems in a big computer system. In addition, working independently promoted my initiative, working in a small team trained me to listen carefully to others and work co-operatively with team members. Such experiences will enhance my interpersonal skills and future studies. I particularly enjoy computing as it enables me to develop homepages and graphic design and I have just completed a Physics department web site. I can apply most of the software and network communications in daily life and I hope to deepen such knowledge at university. 

Being nominated as a house prefect in Dean Close School has provided me with the opportunities to represent others in a responsible and fair manner. I have to extend my communication skills by speaking and listening in large group exposure. This will help me to communicate effectively in an academic environment whilst at university.

Furthermore, practising the violin is a highly enjoyable pasttime and I have reached grade five standard. I was a violinist in the Queen's College Orchestra. I have had performance experience in front of a great audience. I have been a member of the Scout Association and the Junior Police Call. I am captain of the school badminton team and also enjoy basketball and table tennis. I also attended numerous seminars held by the Gloucestershire Maths Association and the school Science Society. In additon, I have worked in a Rest Home in Cheltenham, helping and talking to the lonely elderly, and have contact with them during Social Service every week.

With encouragement and support from my parents, I decided to study in the United Kingdom after I visited London in 1998. I started my study in Dean Close School in the sixth form in 1999. I enjoy my school life in England. The education system brightens my subject achievements and it has broadened my view, it also allows me to co-operate with and learn from a variety of different people. I am certain that United Kingdom degree education will develop my academic potential, can bring me the fresh perspective and creativity that will assist me in becoming a successful Electronic and Communication Engineer in future.

